LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes 

June 10, 2014

Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba, and Ray Lauer

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by President Blaha.  There were six (6) property owners present.   All stood and pledged allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

President’s Report:  Steve reported a light had been installed to illuminate the flag at the entrance during hours of darkness, and he expressed appreciation to those who assisted him with this endeavor;  John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ed Hill, Ken Stogeba, Charles Reneski, and Kevin Scheirich.  Also to those who gave the ‘final inspection’, Dave Kaucher, Gordon Kassen and Rick Quillman.  

The president also mentioned the patrol boat is ready for summer use, and volunteers to operate the boat are welcome to contact him.  He also talked about the buoys that have been installed to provide a swim area near the beach, and expressed appreciation to the sister-in-law of Dan Dierzbicki for donating the items.

Minutes, meeting of May 13, 2014:  Because the minutes are available on the LTPOA web site, Ray made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes.   This was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn read the May 2014 Financial Report.  Income totaled $175.41 and included sale of gate cards, a delinquent assessment, interest and a check for a house closing.

Expenditures amounted to $3,473.52 and include such items as $2,550.00 to D and S Fencing for the guard rails, Charter Business for the gate phone and computer, the Newsletter publication for May/June, utilities and for grass cutting.
The checking account balance is $250,282.68

Ken made a motion to accept the report as presented and this was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED
Marilyn then sought permission to pay outstanding bills totaling $3,124.76, a partial listing which includes payment to GCI Guard Service ($636.50) for 38 hours, electric supplies ($103.84), Britton’s for $56.52 (gas for the patrol boat), $3,124.76 to Red Oak for cutting the dam, and $770.00 to Dale Wallen for grass mowing on four occasions.
Ken made a motion, seconded by Ray, to approve payment of the bills.  MOTION PASSED

Building:  John said he recently met with Ken and Lauren Droege, M23, M24, and M25, who are desirous of replacing the current home on that property, and constructing a new residence.  John presented the preliminary drawings and indicated there is sufficient square footage to accommodate the building they plan, and other requirements have been met.  He then made a motion to approve the plans to allow construction and this was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED

Security:  Roy reported on the activities of the new guard service, GCI, and said the guard, Randy, is doing well and learning the intricacies around the lake.   Some youngsters had walked in at the entrance recently, and went to the beach area.  The guard will not allow such activities in the future.

Gate:  Rich Hirsch offered this report, advising that during the May meeting he had mentioned there were two problems with the gate.   The first was the intermittent communications problem.   Accessing the gate database seemed to work in the morning but not in the evening.  Sometimes it was a “handshake”, or connection problem.  At other times the program dropped out mid-download.  This problem meant it took much more time and effort to maintain the gate database.
The second problem was a storage issue.  Gate transaction (TA) storage was limited to 950 events.  (One TA is an attempt to open the gate and enter the subdivision either by entry code or gate card.)  950 events represent only about 3 days.  Previously, TA storage was about 2-3 weeks.  The problem meant that TAs had to be downloaded every couple of days to get complete TA coverage, rather than once every two weeks.

Rich added that at the May meeting he mentioned that the manufacturer of the gate computer was going to send 5 memory chips which it was thought would solve the storage problem and may solve the communications problem.
So, on June 9 a Door Controls technician installed a new motherboard into the TES.  Rich tested it and found there were no problems.  Russ also tried the system during the evening of June 9 and reports that thus far it has worked well.  Hopefully the intermittent communications problem is behind us.

At the conclusion of the report, President Blaha expressed his appreciation and that of the board and residents to Rich and Russ for all the time and effort, and hard work, devoted to solving the gate problems.

Maintenance:  Ken indicated he had no report at this time.  Later he mentioned that, thinking ahead, he had checked about the possibility of purchasing road salt for the next winter but was informed that until the municipalities identify their needs, salt will not be available for us to purchase.
LTIA Representative:  Julie Johnston reported on upcoming activities, to include the ice cream social on June 29, the 4th of July celebrations (boat parade and fireworks), and displayed the banner which will be awarded to the winners in the parade.  She also advised having contacted a representative of the fire department and was advised the fireworks display could be prevented from occurring if there is insufficient access for fire engines on North Lakeshore and South Lakeshore roads, as well as the cove roads, due to vehicles parked and blocking the roadways.

Julie also reported Boat Poker will occur this year on September 6 and volunteers are needed to provide dock space for the playing card pickup.

The gold tournament will take place on September 20.

Finance:  No report

Web site:   Janet Hirsch reported the deadline for submission of articles, ads and other materials for the next issue of the Newsletter is June 20, 2014.

Parents Club:  No report

Garden Club:  No report

Sewer Board:  Janet advised the inspection of the STEP tanks continues.  When complete, operators will have visited every home to clean the filters and inspect the tanks.  As of early June, about 50 of the 238 total tanks have been inspected.  Thus far, two tanks have been discovered that will require pumping due to excessive grease.
Why is it necessary to pump a tank with excessive grease?  Janet explained that grease builds up and solidifies in the inlet tank, and it can then back up into a house.  That’s why a tank with excessive grease build up requires pumping.

Janet added that based on the experience of the manufacturer of our sewer equipment, they have found that with “three occupants in a home, 95% of the homes should exceed 7 to 10 years before pump-out is needed.”  This assumes certain guidelines are followed, namely:

1) Collect grease in a container and dispose of it with the trash.

2) Avoid excessive use of a garbage disposal.  Food scraps should be composted or disposed of with the trash.  Food by-products accelerate the need for pumping and increase maintenance.
The District will pump a tank at a home for free once every 5 years, if needed.  If it has to be pumped out more often, that cost will be borne by the homeowner.
Water Testing:  Clarue Holland reported that water testing has been completed.  There were 15 samples taken at various locations and testing has revealed all areas were well within the limits of the Clean Water Commission of 2008.

Also, there was one area selected, the creek inlet where most of the water enters the lake, and a sample was taken to test for E-Coli.  Testing of that sample revealed Lake Tishomingo is safe for swimming and boating.

Clarue added that after the heavy rains this spring, washing through the adjacent fields and pastures, she is pleased with the results of all the testing.  Testing will occur again during the month of August.

Dam Report:  Clarue advised engineers from Missouri DNR will be inspecting the dam this week, and all preparations for their visit have been completed.  Although she has not seen a groundhog, there are signs a groundhog, or more, have returned to the backside of the dam.   A trapper has been contacted and will be making an effort in the coming days to trap the intruder(s).
Old Business:  President Blaha offered several suggestions for the board members to consider.  

First, since there has been concern mentioned about the drainage areas that run from upper tier ditches and beneath the roads, there is a need to determine the number of these areas.  Also, the ditches along the roadways need to be cleared of leaves.  President Blaha sought, and was give permission, to contact Dave Wallen to secure a bid on getting these areas cleared.

At this point John Johnston mentioned there are several areas of roadways that are endangered because of water running from upper tier lots.  It was remembered that John Dauernheim had volunteered to mark those areas with paint, and this will be part of the project to repair areas of the roads this summer.

President Blaha also mentioned the area near the creek inlet that is being used by ATV riders, and he felt the area needed to be closed off, using large rocks.  It was agreed this should be addressed, and bids will be sought for the purchase and supply of large rocks.  

The president said he had received requests from some property owners about the possibility of having a large garage sale.  He asked about the feasibility of having such sale items made available on docks, and people stopping by on pontoon boats.  After discussion, it was felt this would not be workable.
Also, President Blaha advised the roping that was installed years ago and linked through the poles around the community house and beach area is rotted and need of replacing.  Ray mentioned how he had gotten the current rope donated during the 1990s from a barge repair facility in St. Louis, but age certainly dictates why it needs to be replaced.  President Blaha made inquiries about cost of replacement and learned 2” rope in 600 foot rolls would cost about $1,200 each.  He volunteered to research this issue and report later to the board.

New Business:  Ken mentioned that a number of people recognize the fireworks display during 2013 was lacking in intensity as opposed to years past.   Mostly this was due to a lack of funds made available to the LTIA.  While research is needed to determine how money can be raised for fireworks displays in future years, there is an immediate need for a cash donation to assure this year’s display is outstanding.  Based on these comments, Ken made a motion for the LTPOA to make a donation of $2,000 to the LTIA, since there is not sufficient time to collect additional funds by the candidate for Ms.  Tishomingo.  Roy seconded the motion.  In a discussion that followed, Marilyn said she would support this request provided the donation is a one-time event.   This was agreed to.  MOTION PASSED
Ken also mentioned having spoken recently to a new lake resident, and discovered the owner had not been informed of the rules and regulations governing water and other activities.  He suggested there should be packet made available providing information about the rules and regulations.  This matter will receive further research.

There being no further business, a motion was made by Marilyn, seconded by Roy, to end the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 p.m.

Prepared and submitted by Ray Lauer

Vice-president and secretary
